Safety Committee  
June 12, 2025
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Crystal Carpenter, B&G
Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Holly Dames, Planning
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Scott Berry, BHDS
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Absent
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Joshua Tustin, Probation Services
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Rebekah Drilak, Clerk of Courts 
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT

Meeting started at: 10:04 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of May Minutes: Holly D. made a motion to approve minutes and Dan G. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The plan for the fire drill is moving forward. 
· The floor coordinators will need to be trained first. Some have already been trained, but Public Safety will make sure that all of them receive the training. The list will also be updated now that the moving of offices is complete.
· The goal is to have the fire drill occur by the end of summer.
· Public Safety will coordinate with Pearson Testing Center, which is not a County department, but is located in the Crossroads Building. 
Safety Suggestions

· The committee discussed the previous safety suggestion from Kevin Garrison of the Parks Department regarding AED’s at the different park sites. It was confirmed that Kevin took a leftover AED from Courthouse Square to be placed in the truck at the Panhandle Trail. He will still need 2 or 3 more for Cross Creek, Ten Mile, and Mingo Park. It was confirmed that there are AED’s in the Sheriff’s vehicles that are stationed at Cross Creek and Mingo Park, as well as in the trucks driven by Kevin Garrison and Bob Garove of the Bridge Department.
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from May were discussed. 
· Regarding the caseworker who was bitten by a dog – the committee discussed that caseworkers should never go near a dog that is barking at them. The committee also discussed that there are free trainings online through PATHS about dog bite prevention. Sara will send the information to Joe Zaranec.
· Regarding the Probation Officer who was treated for possible fentanyl exposure – it was confirmed that the Probation Officers are not required to carry Narcan on them, but it is available in their vehicles. Ray confirmed that he recently placed an order for more Narcan kits.
· Regarding the Probation Officer who injured his ankle during a SWAT exercise – it was confirmed that he was wearing tactical boots. 
New Business

· The committee discussed the use of County-wide email announcements. It was confirmed that these announcements typically come from HR, but there should be a back-up procedure for emergency situations if HR is not available. 
· Sara explained a recent incident where a needle was seen outside the Crossroads Parking Garage. Notification was sent to the administration of the garage at the City of Washington, and they promptly disposed of the needle. 
· The next meeting will be July 10th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:22 A.M.
